

January 4, 2024

Dear Homeowners:

The Enclave Board of Directors elected on December 27, 2023 have been working tirelessly since we were elected. In accordance with the 2nd Amendment of our by laws, the elected Board members have appointed Nancy Muenzfeld and Sherry Wilson to the Board bringing the Board to five Directors.

The Board Officers are as follows:

President- Stephen G. Guarino

1st Vice President – Richard T. Alexander

2nd Vice President – Elizabeth Copic

Secretary- Nancy Muenzfeld

Treasurer- Sherry Wilson

We believe this is an exceptional team of volunteer homeowners and we are excited to serve the community. There is an abundance of information we have gathered in only five days and will continue on this journey in the coming days, weeks and the year ahead.

The Board will meet several times over the coming week and inform the homeowners of important information via official notices on Town Square. Homeowners are welcome to copy and post these notices on Facebook, Nextdoor or other social media sites as they choose, but please know that the board will only respond to emails sent to the Board at enclavehoaga@outlook.com

Thank you for your understanding as the new Board establishes Standard Operating Procedures among the board and for Associated Services in order to serve the community proactively with transparency.

In Solidarity,

The Enclave Board of Directors